Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: Housing waiting list
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Using the Freedom of Information Act 2000 again can you give me a breakdown of the 'Whites' identity please as that can mean Polish, Irish, Turkish etc, all non-English and so a break down is needed of the Whites whilst including English or at least British if you haven't got English in your ethnic monitoring for this process please. 

Answer:
Please see breakdown of ‘White’ identities on the housing register as at 01/03/2025:
	ETHNICITY
	TOTAL

	WHITE BRITISH
	1769

	WHITE EUROPEAN
	347

	WHITE IRISH
	16

	WHITE OTHER ORIGIN
	80


Lettings from the Council’s housing register by ‘White’ identities year:
	ETHNICITY


	2023-2024
	2022-2023
	2021-2022
	2020-2021
	2019-2020
	2018-2019

	WHITE BRITISH


	441
	409
	535
	472
	540
	559

	WHITE EUROPEAN


	70
	47
	37
	40
	48
	39

	WHITE IRISH


	Less than 10
	Less than 10
	Less than 10
	Less than 10
	Less than 10
	Less than 10

	WHITE OTHER


	12
	Less than 10
	Less than 10
	Less than 10
	13
	13


Numbers less than 10 have been withheld.

The Council is of the view that if it were to disclose the exact number in each category, it could be possible to identify the individuals concerned. Section 40 (2) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 - Personal Information allows a public body to withhold information that could be considered personal to an individual. Disclosure of this information under FOIA would breach the principles contained in the Data
Protection Act (DPA) 2018.
The Council cannot provide more specific details as:
• There is a low number involved

• The release of this information could make individuals identifiable which would constitute their personal data under the Data Protection Act 2018

• There is no prior expectation on the part of these individuals that their personal information would be published in the wider public domain under the Freedom of Information Act and therefore release would not be lawful or fair

Section 40 is an absolute exemption and as such there is no public interest test to apply.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
